ANGLOPHONE SOUTH

SCHOOL DISTRICT District Education Council
490 Woodward Avenue
Saint John, New Brunswick
September 27, 2021 E2K 5N3

Ms. Kimberly Bauer

Director, Learning and Achievement Branch
Education & Early Childhood Development
Place 2000

P. O. Box 6000

Fredericton, NB

E3B 5H1

Canada

Dear Ms. Bauer:

RE: Provincial Curriculum and Evaluation Advisory Committee representative

This letter is in response to your February 16, 2021 correspondence advising that the 2" successive mandate of Justin
Tinker as representative for the Provincial Curriculum and Evaluation Advisory Committee was soon going to expire,
and asking that the District Education Council Chair, Mr. Robert Fowler, submit the name of another individual to serve
on the Committee. We delayed naming our representative until the new DEC was elected.

| am pleased to advise that Ms. Shelly Merrill-MacKillop has expressed her interest in serving on the Committee. The
following is a brief biography for Ms. Merrill-MacKillop:

Shelly is a life-long resident of eastern Charlotte County residing in Blacks Harbour and St.
George both of which she served as a municipal councilor. She is married with one son and
recently became a grandmother.

Shelly holds a Bachelor of Arts majoring in Psychology, a Bachelor of Education specializing in
Social Studies and English, and a Masters in Education with a specialization in Exceptional
Learners. She has also earned three college certificates with specializations in Human
Services, Administrative Assistant and Assistive Technologies.

For the last 10 years she has been employed with NBCC, initially as a Student Accommodations
Advisor which evolved into Learning Strategist and this past March, began her current position
as an Academic Technology Specialist. Shelly joined the DEC in spring 2021 to fill a vacancy in
her area, and was elected in May 2021 for a 4-year term.

Ms. Merrill-MacKillop can be reached via email at michelle. merrill-mackillop@nbed.nb.ca or by telephone at (506) 755-
3094 for further discussion.

Thank you for considering our recommendation and we look forward to hearing from you.

Y truly,

\ €
Rogefﬂﬁc/hajir

Anglophone South School District Education Council
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